
     News Release 
 

 
Premier Accepts Resignation of 

Deputy Minister of Health 
 
 
IQALUIT, Nunavut (November 23, 2005) – Premier Paul Okalik has accepted with 
regret the resignation of Bernie Blais, Deputy of Minister of Health and Social Services, 
effective January 27, 2006.   
 
“Mr. Blais played a significant role in managing the Department of Health and Social 
Services within its budget and improving the recruitment and retention of medical 
professionals,” said Premier Okalik.   
 
An acting Deputy Minister will be announced in the New Year pending the completion of 
a recruitment process.  Mr. Blais will continue serving in a transitional capacity until his 
departure.     
 
 

-30- 
 
 
Contact: 
Nino Wischnewski 
Department of Executive and Intergovernmental Affairs 
(867) 975-6001 
 
 
ᐱᕙᓪᓕᐊᔪᑦ ᑐᓴᒐᒃᓴᙳᖅᑎᑕᐅᔪᑦ ᐱᔭᐅᔪᓐᓇᖃᑦᑕᖅᑐᑦ ᐃᓄᒃᑎᑑᖓᓗᑎᒃ, ᖃᓪᓗᓈᑎᑐᑦ, ᐃᓄᐃᓐᓇᖅᑐᓐ ᐅᐃᕖᑎᑐᓪᓗ ᐅᕙᓂ, 
www.gov.nu.ca. 
  

News releases are available in Inuktitut, English, Inuinnaqtun and French on www.gov.nu.ca. 
  

Tuhaqtaghat ittut Inuktitut, Qablunaatitut, Inuinnaqtun Uiviititullu talvani www.gov.nu.ca. 
  

Les communiqués de presse sont disponibles en inuktitut, en anglais, en inuinnaqtun et en français à : 
www.gov.nu.ca. 
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